Ball Pond Advisory Committee
Minutes

January 5, 2017
7:00 p.m.

A regular meeting of the Ball Pond Advisory Committee was held on Thursday, January 5, 2017 in the Town Hall conference room.

 

Call to Order
Chairman Cynthia Stevens called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

 
Members in Attendance
Helen Gallagher, Gary Mummert, George Buck and Mark Spellmann were present in addition to Cynthia Stevens.
Approval of Minutes from November 2 ,2016:
Cynthia Stevens made a correction to the name of the publication under Old Business/Carp Study to Lake and Reservoir Management.  She also caught that phragmites was also spelled as fragmites under the section Phragmites. Gary Mummert made a motion to adopt the Minutes from November 2, 2016.  as amended by Cynthia. Helen Gallagher seconded the motion.

 

                                Vote: 5-0-0 (Motion Passed)

 

General Correspondence:  
· Cynthia Stevens mentioned that she received Dave Winslow’s resignation letter. 
· Cynthia Stevens mentioned that the Carp study was going to be published in Lake and Reservoir Management, a journal of the North American Lake Management Society in 2017. The work is entitled Seventeen Years of Grass Carp: An Examination of Vegetation Management and Collateral Impacts in Ball Pond. 
· Cynthia Stevens was invited to attend a regional Lake conference at the New Milford Town Hall on January 12.  The conference will focus on zebra mussels, which have been found at the Rocky River Power Plant in New Milford, as well as the Housatonic River.
· Cynthia Stevens shared an article from The Citizen News written by Jim McAlister on January 5, 2017 that discusses zebra mussels.  While he mentions things that have been discussed by the BPAC as vehicles for entry of the invasive zebra mussels into new bodies of water, like boats and kayaks, he also mentions bathing suits and pets, something she had never really considered before.

· Cynthia Stevens has started researching Alum as a possible weed control alternative, at the suggestion of George Buck in a previous meeting.  Cynthia has some catalogues being sent to her, however, her preliminary research with a Minnesota Aquacide company has determined that not only is it an expensive, long-term plan that requires treatment of the entire lake (which Ball Pond is 80 acres and 59 feet deep), but it is a chemical that can have several side effects including irritation of the skin and mucous membranes, lung damage, vomiting, upset to the ionic equilibrium in your bloodstream, degeneration of nervous system tissue, risk of cancer, brain plaques and Alzheimer’s Disease (source: chemistry.about.com). 
The issue is also that the Alum ties up the nutrients to impede new plant growth but does   nothing about current plants.
Public Comment: none

 

New Business:

2017/2018 Budget
· Cynthia Stevens said the Town Meeting for the BPAC Budget is January 17, 2017 and must be submitted one week prior.
· The 2016/2017 Budget was $7965.  The proposed Budget for 2017/2018 is currently the same.

· After discussion by the committee it was generally agreed that more carp need to be requested from the state, and more needed to be done to address the coontail.  Coontail is more dense and matted than milfoil and is not good for swimmers.  It is not being eaten as rapidly as the milfoil by carp. It was recommended that the BPAC increase the number of carp in Ball Pond to help with coontail control. However, since the state has not been able to provide as many carp as requested, weed control of coontail may need to be done with the harvesting and suctioning option.  

· To better tackle coontail, and to have money available for carp if they become available from the state (or for additional harvesting and suctioning), the committee agreed that an additional $2000 should be requested in the budget.
· Gary Mummert made a motion to request an increase to the proposed 2017/2018 Budget from $7965 to $9965. Mark Spellmann seconded the motion.
Vote: 5-0-0 (Motion Passed)
Old Business

Cyanobacteria
· Cynthia Stevens shared an article from The News Times from December 22, 2016 regarding the Candlewood Lake Authority considering using sound waves to kill blue-green algae. They heard a   presentation by LG Sonics, a Dutch company, that uses buoys that produce sound waves when they detect blue-green algae blooms.  The buoys emit sound waves at a specific frequency that cause the collapse of the organism’s gas vesicles. Cyanobacteria are harmful to people and pets.  The organisms can produce toxins that cause irritation to the skin, eyes, nose and respiratory tract in humans and animals.  These special buoys would be used near town beaches, especially in Sherman, Brookfield and Danbury, where the threat of blooms is greatest.  Buoys are $45,000 each.  The buoys would need to be coupled with aerators to create a bubble screen to prevent wind from blowing blue-green algae toward beaches.  More research was going to be done to determine the best placement.  So far Ball Pond has not detected a serious issue with cyanobacteria.
 

Adjournment
Gary Mummert made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 p.m. Helen Gallagher seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimous.

 

The next meeting of the Ball Pond Advisory Committee will be held Thursday, February 2, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Conference Room.

 

 Respectfully Submitted

 
 Lisa Arasim

Recording Secretary
